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Welcome  to the Spring edition of the newsletter. It has been encouraging to see the number of churches that are taking seriously the aim of becoming an Eco Church. Currently over half the churches in the District are registered with Eco Church and 55 have gained an award. We have news from St Mark’s Cheltenham, Nailsea and Thornbury churches and future District webinars.
St. Mark’s, Cheltenham, Silver Eco Award
[image: ]We were very pleased to be granted a Silver Eco award recently by A Rocha UK after some hard work by the members of our Green Team. We were formally presented with our plaque by Rev. John Kime on Sunday 17th March. We were fortunate in being given a substantial gift by one of our members that has enabled us to carry out some significant ‘eco’ improvements to our buildings. This started with a large solar PV array installed on the roof of our building, which generated much of the electricity we used during last summer. The remainder of the gift was used to add external insulation to our 1970s’ concrete panel building at the rear of the church, which should reduce out gas bill by half. This has helped us get to almost Gold level in the building category.
Alongside this we have improved the limited grounds that we have to make them more wildlife-friendly including adding bug-boxes made by our Junior Church members. In the Lifestyle and Community and Global Engagement categories we have stepped up our efforts to bring us up to the standard required for Silver.
It has taken us two years to get from Bronze to Silver thanks to the efforts of our Green Team and the whole congregation, and led by our Minister. Next stop Gold!
Stephen Varley
Stonehouse Methodist Church 
We achieved our Bronze Award in 2020 and Silver in 2021 and have a small team which has been working hard towards Gold.
As a Fairtrade Church for over 20 years (and supporter of Traidcraft until it ceased trading last year) we hold an annual Big Brew. This year it was on 16th March and we raised £218.50 for Transform Trade with over 40 people attending (more than we've had before). We are currently encouraging our congregation to recycle more and in April we are collecting old pens that no longer work. These are taken to Stroud Valleys Project which belongs to the Terracycle scheme so they raise funds and the pens don't go to Landfill.
On Saturday 13th April we organised a Prayer Walk, using an A Rocha guide. https://arocha.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/Prayer-walk-guide.pdf It was a lovely time, walking and pausing around Stonehouse from our Church to the Stroudwater Canal, stopping for coffee at the Anglican Church next to the canal, St Cyr's and back to our church.
We are holding our next Eco Church Team meeting on 29th April and our Property Steward is also attending, which will be useful as Buildings is the only category where we haven't reached Gold level. (We have had issues with our supplier since a smart meter was installed last year!)
Please see our Facebook page 'Stonehouse Methodist Church' and our new website, www.StonehouseMethodist.Church.
Ginny Young Eco Church Coordinator 
Thornbury Methodist Church Bronze to Silver Eco Award.  
Galvanised into action by achieving our first award in May 2022 we aimed for the Silver. Every church notice contained a green tip or advice on living sustainably. [image: ]The maintenance team were charged with steady alterations, LED light bulbs, bird and bat boxes, eco friendly cleaning products, and finally after much difficulty with planners and circuit committees the solar panels were installed and functioning. The youth organisations helped re plant part of the flower [image: ]beds with pollinator friendly plants, and a bug hotel was created. Perhaps the biggest impact on people was when I sent out one of Arocha’s leaflets on “Driving to Reduce fuel consumption”. It proved to be an enormous PDF file which froze or crashed most people’s internet devices!! That got their attention. The re- written word version meant they could actually read it. We also had a wonderful opportunity to join with Sustainable Thornbury and set up a stall with all the local Eco churches at the Eco Fair. This proved an excellent time to share experiences, sources of information and all the ways to re cycle more products. This network has continued, with members sharing training and questionnaires with other churches and supporting each other. New pollinator bed on the High Street
Eco Churches together at the Eco Fair

To celebrate achieving our award in February 2024,  I did a presentation during a church service showing all that had been done to achieve this.
Cilla Farquhar
Nailsea Church’s first Eco Fair was a great success 
[image: ]Nailsea Methodist Church’s first ever community Eco Fair brought together twenty organisations involved in different aspects of environmental work.  The Avon Wildlife Trust, Bristol Ornithological Club, Yatton & Congresbury Wildlife Action Group, and Friends of Trendlewood Park are all involved in the management of local nature reserves and rewilding projects while Nailsea & District Horticultural Society, Fagus Gardening Club and North Somerset Master Composters were on hand to offer advice and guidance to gardeners. The South West Dry Stone Walling Association are preserving traditional countryside skills while the Nailsea Shedders focus is on repairing, recycling and repurposing cherished or broken items and you could also buy a Somerset Wildlife Products birdbox made out of reclaimed materials. Burnham and Weston Energy and the Centre for Sustainable Energy were on hand to offer advice on clean energy and energy saving.  The climate crisis featured on the Greenpeace , Nailsea Climate Emergency Group and Christian Climate Action campaign stalls and the Green Party were also featured along with Christian groups  Green Christian and A Rocha.  Nailsea Methodist Church also had a display telling the story of its journey to becoming a Silver Award winning Eco Congregation. 
[image: ]The Fair was popular with over one hundred and seventy visitors visiting the stalls, enjoying the free refreshments and attending the programme of six environmentally themed talks.  There was also one lucky winner of the free draw for an Organic Veg box donated by The Community Farm.
Some of the feedback we’ve received:
“We want to thank you for running a brilliant day yesterday. It was so worthwhile, we were able to network with other groups and have the opportunity to engage with new people.  The layout and the organisation was really excellent. We felt well looked after throughout the day.  We received some positive feedback which is always nice to have.“
“Just want to thank you very much for putting on such an excellent event on Saturday. YACWAG volunteers really enjoyed meeting old eco warriors and our new volunteers enjoyed making new contacts. It was inspiring and uplifting. A great event and very well organised!”
Richard Lancaster, organiser of the Fair on behalf of the Church’s Eco Group, added: “This was the first time we’d tried an event of this kind and we were delighted with the positive feedback we received from both the groups taking part and the visitors. There was a very positive vibe in the hall, lots of opportunities for networking and many great conversations on the environmental challenges ahead”

Future Dates
	The Great Big Green Week



	The Great Big Green Week is the UK’s biggest ever celebration of community action to tackle climate change and protect nature. 
Every year, people come together to unleash a wave of support for action to protect the planet. Tens of thousands of people in every corner of the country celebrate the heartfelt, brave, everyday actions being taken to stand up for nature and fight climate change.
In 2024, Great Big Green Week will take place between 8th and 16th June.
Click here to learn more and find out what's going on in your area. 



Creationtide

Creationtide, Creation Time or the Season of Creation  are the names given to the period from 1st September to 4th October each year. During this time churches are encouraged to have a focus on creation with all the joys and responsibilities that being art of God’s creation brings to us. Resources will be available from www.seasonofcreation.org/resources in June on the theme ‘To Hope and Act with Creation’. 

[image: Fairtrade Foundation logo]The  next Fairtrade Fortnight will be from Monday 9 September – Sunday 22 September 2024. 2024 is the 30th birthday of Fairtrade, so Fairtrade Fortnight 2024 is moving to September as part of  year-long milestone celebrations. More information can be found at https://www.fairtrade.org.uk/media-centre/news/fairtrade-fortnight-2024-date-change/
Webinars in 2024

A new series of zoomed webinars is planned, two of which are now fixed. Please put in your diary:

16th September at 7.30pm  Hamish Leese from the Methodist Church Team will discuss Action for Hope – The Connexion’s work on creation care.
21st October at 7.30pm Worship, Preaching and the Environment.

To book a place please email Rev Ian Souter at souterfam@aol.com 
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Description automatically generated]Keeping in touch
Don’t forget to follow, join and contribute to the Bristol Methodist Eco District page on Facebook.




Please feel free to copy this newsletter or any parts you feel relevant to your situation and use it in church notices or magazines. You are welcome to forward it to others who may be interested. Newsletter 15 will be issued at the beginning of September with a deadline of 15th August for contributions.

If you received this newsletter direct from us it is either because you attended the Eco Church workshop in 2020 and indicated that you wished to remain on our mailing list and receive updates from us, or you have requested to join the list.  If that is no longer the case, please just drop an email to us and we will remove you from the list. If you received it from your Circuit Office please contact your Circuit Administrator.

Pauline and Mike Culshaw  
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